
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK FOR FURTHER DETAILS 
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

DATE HELD: Thursday 10 June 2021 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW - Chair), Ann Keenan(AK), Marilyn Irving(MI), Violet Rooke(VR), Juna Sathian (JS), Irene Teasdale (IT) and Lorraine Birkett (LB)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Debbie Playford – Resident 

62/21.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence had been received from Lee Stott(LS) and James Gill .  Apologies were also received from City Councillors Linda Hobson and Marion Williams.
63/21. Declaration of Interests
· Marilyn Irving – 165 Estate TARA and Fostering under Newcastle 
· Violet Rooke – Governor at Thomas Walling Primary School and NEAS
· Juna Sathian – Labour Party Member and Branch Chair 
· Irene Teasdale – Mrs T’s Café and 165 TARA
64/21. Minutes of the Previous Meeting/Matters Arising
The minutes of the meeting held on the 20 May 2021 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.  Although AK had not seen them due to not having access to ICT at the moment.
In relation to vacancies at minute number 56/21 the Chair confirmed he had contacted Karen Ferry.  IT confirmed that a resident who lived at the top of Binswood Avenue.  The Chair asked IT to pass on our details to them.

In relation to the SAPs meeting, IT confirmed she would attend, JS could only attend for the first 30 minutes.  The Clerk confirmed that if meeting was on the Tuesday she would be able to attend if needed.  The Chair asked the Clerk to attend in his place.

Minute number 60/21 – The Chair confirmed that he had not explicitly asked for IT to contact him but thought that she would have following his request.
65/21. Tolent Update 

The Clerk had circulated the updated received from Tolent.  MI commented that it was very comprehensive, JW commented that he thought the site was very untidy.

A resident raised concerns regarding parking, vats of cement and overflowing bins were a problem but she raised these with the site manager.

JW gave a brief up from what had been provided.  The resident commented that they had thought she had seen that Tolent would be doing something with the Bunker.  The Clerk commented that they were digging up some of the bunker to lay pipes but she was awaiting further information regarding this.  There is soe concerns regarding the digging up of the bunker given it’s historical status.
66/21. Grant Applications 

The Clerk confirmed that she had sent out grant applications but not yet heard back from anyone.

67/21. Police Update 

The Police were not in attendance due to not being able to use the Zoom meeting facility.

IT confirmed she had spoken to Michael, the Community Office who had commented that things had been quiet.

JS confirmed that Michael had visited the City Edge estate.  There had been issues around the communal bins with kids getting in to the bin sheds leading to a young child being locked in at one point.  The Police had spoken to residents and been in touch with the management company who were looking to install further security around the bin area.  JS commented that there were 14 apartments and only 7 bins.  City councillor Linda Hobson was looking in to this.

JS also confirmed that the house with the collection of dog poo bags at it’s door had now been cleared.
In relation to the problems incurred with motorbikes it appeared that these seemed to have moved to another area.

68/21. Update from Blakelaw Ward Councillors 

Blakelaw Ward Councillors were not in attendance however, JS fedback on the very successful litter pick that had been undertaken in the park.
69/21. Chairs Update 

The Chair talked through the many issues that had been raised by residents with the Community Council, these included the roads and paths in Cragston Avenue and the garages attached to the properties being in disrepair and issues around dog fouling and motorbikes.

AK commented that a resident had been in touch complaining about a garden on Inchcliffe that was overgrown and despite numerous complaints the City Council stated they were unable to enforce anything due to the property being owned by Gateway.

In relation to Planning applications, the Community Council were receiving albeit they went into the SPAM folder but this was checked regularly and they were passed on.  MI confirmed she had the same problem with emails going in to her SPAM folder.
70/21. Sub-Groups
Community Engagement Group 
An updated was provided in relation to the up and coming questionnaire.  A decision had to be made in relation to how many papers copies were needed.  IT believed there were around 3000 visitors to the Blakelaw Centre every week although it was accepted that not all of these people would live in the Parish boundary.  

A walk around of the Blakelaw Shopping Centre had taken place with the University.  A resident asked for further information on this and to ensure that resident would be included in any consultation.  JS confirmed that they would be.

Environmental Group 
The Environmental Group was due to meet the following month.  Community Councillors were to discuss taking forward the recycling bottle structures, JS confirmed she had sent both primary schools in the area information regarding the free road safety training the Community Council had discussed and the locations of the planters.  The schools should be approached and asked if they would like look after one on their grounds.  The Clerk confirmed she would send out the different locations for the planters that were identified.
Staffing Group 
The Chair confirmed that he spoke regularly to the Clerk who provided updates.
71/21. Financial Matters 

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 21 May 2021 – 10 Jun 2021

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £51,973.97







Total

  
£52,473.97

Less: Payments;

Helen Richardson (May 2021 Salary)



£909.92

HMRC (May 2021)






£350.97

Currys (Laptop Cover)





£5.00

NPS (Newsletters)






£981.00

Helen Richardson (June 2021 Salary)



£909.72

HMRC (June 2021)






£351.17









Total
£3507.78

Income:

Interest






£0.96


Closing balance as at 10 June 2021 (account 2)
£48,467.15

Closing balance as at 10 June 2021 (account 1)
£500.00

Members agreed the above financial statement.

72/21. Any Other Other Business 

Following the local press highlighting that another Ward in Newcastle had received grant funding for additional CCTV, JS had written to City councillor Claire Penny-Evans and asked if this was something that could be looked in to for Blakelaw.
73/21. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 8 July 2021.  The Chair confirmed at this time meetings would continue to be held via Zoom given the significant rise in COVID 19 Delta cases however the announcement on the 21 June may change this.
The Community Council held a discussion with regards to a meeting venue.  It was confirmed that the Council had a meeting venue however due to social distancing restrictions this room could not be used.  Some Councillors would like to use the Blakelaw Centre however there are concerns regarding cost and the reasoning why the Community Council stopped holding meetings there in the first place.

It was agreed that this would be discussed further once any announcements had taken place. 
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